School Council Meeting Minutes
Date of Meeting: 5th June 2007

Present: Mr. Sansom, Mrs. Scholes, reps from Class 1-6 and Y6 Pupil Governors
Minutes

1. Minutes from previous meeting 19th April 2007 were agreed by the council as a true record of discussions.

2. Pupil Questionnaire
Council report that this was not done in classes. Mr. Sansom to investigate.
3. School Dinners Feedback
Varied feedback on school dinners from different classes;

· Some think cutlery is ‘not clean’. (Y6)

· 5 don’t like, 10 like (Y6)

· 13 think portion size too small (Y6)

· Pizza is favourite school meal (Y5)

· There are ‘no meals that I don’t like’ (Y3)

· All liked new counter

· Y6 suggested a ‘tray rail’ in front of serving counter to prevent the younger children from dropping their meals.
4. Healthy Schools (Mrs. Scholes)
Frances (Y6) reported her class wanted more PE, as their PE lesson is on L5 and often short. She also wanted a wider variety of sports and more competitive sports and clubs. She will do a list of sports the children wanted and pass on to Mr. Sansom who will liaise with Mrs. Scholes and our local schools PE partnerships. 
Mrs. Scholes needs to monitor dinner choices and preferences over a 4 week period before the end of term. School Council in Y3-6 to help with this.  Mr.Sansom and Mrs. Scholes to create a recording sheet and trial by the end of this week.
5. Uniform Feedback
We had a variety of feedback on uniform (council vote):

· Happy with current uniform= 1

· Mostly happy with current uniform= 5

· Partly happy with current uniform= 8

· Not happy with current uniform= 1
Council liked the relative ‘freedom’ of the current uniform policy and that they could wear jeans or shorts in addition to normal school trousers/dresses. 1 class rep reported that children in Y5 wanted to wear their own clothes, whilst the rep in Y6 reported that children in Y6 wanted blazers, shirts and ties. 
6. Site Tour- postponed until further notice
7. Talent Show
Mr. Sansom asked the reps to share the following information with the class;

· Talent show applications initially on a first come, first served basis.

· Acts may be time limited in case of many performers.
· There will be a deadline date for applications (next Friday 15th June)
8. Ghandigram Feedback from Carol Lyndon

The attached letter of thanks from Carol in India was read to the council and they were congratulated by Mr. Sansom for making such a difference for the children at the Ghandigram orphanage.

9. Charity for next year.

Council were asked to look out for any charity that we could support for next year, Mr. Sansom shared some information on Birmingham Focus for Blindness and ‘The Wrong Trousers Day’.

10. AOB

Ideas for council budget:

· Wooden cricket bats

· More higher level reading books for library

· Trampoline

· Dictionaries

· Permanent basketball nets in playground

· Class Library books

· More availability of ICT suite

